To: SUNY PSM list
From: David King

SUNY PSM Director

Re: SUNY PSM Newsletter- October 2010

1. Fall 2010 SUNY PSM Workshop - Scheduled for Monday Nov. 15th, 9 AM – 4 PM, at SUNY System Headquarters in Albany. Our agenda will include discussion of the following items: organizing for new funding support, PSM program development, re-organizing the SUNY PSM Executive Committee, role of the new SUNY Business Advisory Board, planning for 2010-2012, developing internship placements, recruiting and marketing issues, registering the PSM degree with NYSED, etc. This is an important meeting to help us plan for the next two years, as well as addressing more immediate goals. Workshop registration information will follow soon. Please hold the date. We ask that you make your own hotel and transportation arrangements as needed. We expect to offer reimbursement for at least one person from each campus to participate in the workshop.  Please be sure that your campus is represented.  Also encourage PSM faculty and program directors to attend.
2. Current Sloan Grant Funding - Authorization to expand our remaining Sloan grant funding has been extended through Dec. 31, 2010. If you have funds remaining in your campus sub account, please finalize your expenditures by Nov. 30. Questions can be directed to Maria Nakamaura at the Research Foundation Office at SUNY Oswego: maria.nakamaura@oswego.edu.

3. New Sloan Grant Proposal - We have submitted a new funding proposal to the Alfred Sloan Foundation requesting $350,000 for a 2 year (2010-2012) continuation grant to provide support for the launching of additional PSM programs, as well as assistance with marketing, recruiting, job placement, and developing other collaborative partnerships. An outline of the grant framework is attached. The request has been supported by the reviewers and the Sloan staff.  It is to be considered by the Sloan Trustees at the October 19th Sloan Board meeting.  We will keep you posted.  (Attachment)
4.  Launching PSM Programs – One of our major tasks is to fulfill the goals anticipated in our first Sloan grant proposal to develop and then register new PSM degrees with SUNY, SED, and CGS. Please make every effort to assure the achievement of these goals.  Let us know if you need assistance with any part of the process.
5. Request for update on PSM program status - Attached is our current inventory listing the status of all SUNY PSM programs under development.  Please review the listing for your campus and email us with any corrections or updates.  (Attachment)

6.  Request to update “Plus” course inventory - Attached is the last update of our survey of “Plus” courses available from various campuses in the SUNY PSM Consortium.  Please review all of the general categories of “Plus” courses in this inventory and add to or update the information listed for your institution.  We particularly need to know about any of these courses that are being offered online. Another goal of our new grant program will be to migrate more PSM courses and programs online.  (Attachment)
7.  Registering the “PSM” degree officially with NYSED – Stony Brook and UB have agreed to be the lead institutions to support our request to SUNY and SED to officially recognize the PSM degree authorizing universities in New York State to award the PSM degree.  We have consulted with a couple of other states where the degree has been recognized.  We will keep you posted.

8.  Mandatory Registration of PSM programs with the Council of Graduate Schools – Please remember that any program that calls itself a PSM and wishes to use the PSM brand and logo must be approved and registered by the PSM office at CGS.  Contact Nancy Vincent via email nvincent@cgs.nche.edu  for more information. Be sure to adhere to the PSM program criteria posted on the sciencemasters.com website, as you are developing your PSM programs.  If in doubt, call Nancy or David King.
9.  Re-organizing the SUNY PSM Executive Committee – At the Fall workshop, we plan to discuss the need to reorganize the SUNY PSM Executive Committee.  Four of the original members have either resigned, retired or changed positions, and therefore no longer serve on this important steering committee.  Please think about the kind of representation that we need to keep the SUNY PSM initiatives moving forward.

10.  SUNY Business Advisory Council – Chancellor Zimpher is establishing a SUNY Business Advisory Council that will help to encourage business collaboration with SUNY institutions to promote economic and workforce development for New York State.  We want to be sure that the SUNY PSM programs feature prominently on the Council’s agenda and that they will be advocates for PSM programs and graduates.

11. SUNY PSM website – We are about ready to launch the new website which we began developing last spring.  Most of the design and development work has been done by graduate students with supervision from faculty and professional staff, and in coordination with Carey Hatch’s SLN office at system.

12. Program Level Business Advisory Boards and Internships – Be sure to actively engage the PSM program’s Business Advisory Board in the on-going development of each PSM program.  This is especially important for the identification of internship placements, assistance with recruiting and marketing, and with job placement. See the information on PSM program Business Advisory Boards. (Attachment)
13.  Assessment and Data Collection – Both SUNY and Sloan expect us to develop and maintain substantive assessment procedures and protocols.  We are also required to provide Sloan with regular information on academic standards, enrollment data and demographics, job placement, starting salaries, etc.  Please maintain this information.  At the Fall workshop we will define the exact categories to be monitored in order to ensure congruity.

14. New SUNY PSM G.A. - Jeff Wallace, an MBA student at SUNY Oswego is the new Assistant to the SUNY PSM Director, replacing Ben Patterson who is now in the graduate program in International Relations at Syracuse University. Jeff will be contacting you about a variety of matters.

15.  NPSMA National Conference (November 17-19, 2010) in Atlanta, GA – We strongly urge you to have your campus represented at the NPSMA National Conference at the Georgia Tech Conference Center November 17-19, 2010.  This meeting will provide both national perspectives and practical assistance for our PSM program initiatives.  See the NPSMA website for more information.  The registration deadline is October 20th.

16.  New Strategies for Developing PSM Online Degree Programs – One major goal of the new Sloan grant proposal is to migrate PSM degree programs and PLUS courses online to facilitate access and broaden markets for our new programs.  Provost Lavallee has coordinated an effort to develop procedures that will facilitate PSM credit transfer and tuition reconciliation.  The intent is to make PSM programs and courses more accessible and attractive for our students.

17.  NPSMA Membership – Please consider joining NPSMA at least at the individual member level.  The annual dues are only $75.00.  You can join online at www.npsma.org.

18.   Additions to the SUNY PSM Mailing List- Any additions to the mailing list that need to be made to ensure that all related participants in the SUNY PSM program receive necessary materials including newsletters, workshop notices, and conference notices, should be sent to Jeff Wallace at jwallac1@oswego.edu.  This includes deans, advisors, faculty, and staff that actively participate or are interested in the PSM program.
19.  SUNY PSM staff and contact information:


Director: David King – David.King@oswego.edu


Tel 315-312-3692



Fax 315-312-3228


Assistant to the Director:  Jeff Wallace – jwallac1@oswego.edu

Administrative Assistant:  Kevi McNeilly – Kevi.McNeilly@oswego.edu

SUNY System Liason:  Bob Kraushaar – Robert.Kraushaar@suny.edu
